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February 1, 2023

The Honorable U.S. Senator, Bill Cassidy, M.D.
520 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Cassidy:

On behalf of the people of Terrebonne Parish | wish to thank you for your efforts to work toward
passage of the Reinvesting in Shoreline Economies and Ecosystems Act (RISEE Act) in the 117
Cong\ress and your effort to reintroduce this significant legislation in the 118" Congress. If
passed, this bill will increase OCS revenues to the Gulf Coast and provide coastal Louisiana
parishes, including Terrebonne, with additional revenues for the restoration and preservation of
our nationally critical coastal resources.

The four significant ol :ctives of the RISEE Act address issues not only important to Louisiana,
but to other states as well. Some of these objectives were no doubt crafted with the intention of
securing support from other members of Congress, and we support these objectives. But more
important to Louisiana at this time is the objective aimed at reform of the Gulf of Mexico Energy
Security Act (GOMESA). As you know, only a small portion of OCS leases active since 2006 are
eligible for revenue sharing with the Gulf states under GOMESA currently. The Guif states and
their political subdivisions receive on 37.5 % of such revenues, far short of the needed 50% of
such fe :ral revenues. In addition, the states receiving these funds are capped at a total of $375
million of revenue sharing annually. As recently as 202 this cap resulted in only less than 5% of
these offshore mineral revenues shared with Louisiana, Texas, Mississippi, and Alabama. The
RISEE Act also calls for the removal of the Lan & Water Conservation Fund’s state side cap of
$125 million. This should greatly benefit not only Louisiana, but non-coastal states that depend
on such funding for their parks.

Obviously, Louisiana’s critical coastal protection and restoration program needs more, not less,
federal OCS mineral revenue sharing. It is largely along Louisiana’s coast that the infrastructure
which supports deep water drilling in the Outer Continental Shelf is located. Virtually the entire
nation benefits from this. Therefore, legislation directing federal mineral revenues to be
allocated automatically and annually to non-coastal related federal programs or other causes
should not do so at the expense of Louisiana’s coastal program, nor should such allocations limit
the increased revenue sharing that Louisiana should receive under GOMESA.






